Olney Elementary School
3401 Queen Mary Drive, Olney MD 20832
301-924-3126

Olney Elementary School PTA Meeting
February 5, 2019 at 7pm

The Olney Elementary School PTA met on February 5, 2019 at 7pm in the school’s media
center. The PTA president, Mariah Payne, called the meeting to order at 7:04pm.

* PTA Business
* The December 2018 PTA minutes were approved with no changes and no objections.

The PTA President, Mariah Payne, gave a budget update — no significant updates since
last meeting.

 Jersey Mike’s fundraiser coming up — flyer needed
* Montgomery County Board of Education

* Class size committee — will further study issues related to class size and report
findings in June

* Boundary assessment — countywide review, will report findings Spring 2020
* Community engagement is essential!
OES PTA Officer Elections

* Nominating Committee — Bethany Chung, Elyse Gorfain, Kristin Miller,
Donna Lakso and Alan Harp

* Committee Updates

* Volunteer Committee (Bethany Chung) — Parents may donate to cover costs of
overdraft lunch accounts. Send in check with memo “lunch donations.”

* Staff Appreciation (Donna Lakso) — February Theme “We Love our OES Staff,”
March Theme “We’re Lucky to have our OES Staff.” Will also send out sign up
for staft lounge appreciation.

* Science Fair is 2/27 — registration deadline 2/15

* MCCPTA forming Safe Stops and Routes committee — need representative on that
committee

* Bingo night moved to March 1
* Movie night (Alan Harp) — will be outside, movie TBD

* Principal Carla Glawe and Assistant Principal Cindy Chichester welcomed attendees and gave
a school update.

* Testing dates are being rescheduled due to snow days

* Cafeteria getting new sound panels — school system is paying — should be installed over
President’s Day Weekend.



* Facilities request made to install new furniture in outdoor classroom
* Last day of school currently 6/14/19

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm by PTA President Mariah Payne.

Respectfully submitted,
Leah Sera
OES PTA Secretary



